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Dear Families  

Despite the rainy weather, we’ve had another wonderful week of learning at Lanesend.  

It’s lovely to see how all the children have settled in so well. From the youngest children in Butterflies 

and Ladybird class to our oldest children who will be looking ahead at their choices for their next school. 

I am so proud of all the children when I visit classrooms. It’s so wonderful to see how focused children 

are with their learning and their books show such care and pride. The dedication and commitment of 

Team Lanesend is fabulous and we are so lucky to have such supportive families too. Thank you!  

Get Involved!  

Thank you to everyone who joined us for the PTFA (Parents, Teachers and Friends Association) meeting 

on Thursday. There were many of you who expressed interest in joining so please do see later in the 

newsletter for more exciting news about how you can be involved. Thank you too to those 

parents/carers who have shown interest in becoming a governor. The closing date is today so it ’s not too 

late!  

Lunches:  

Family Lunches are back! Please see later in the newsletter for details. You will be able to taste our new 

lunches for yourself.  

Views on Relish lunches were largely positive with the improved quality of food being noted. The daily 

‘baguette’ and jacket potato option is missed by several children and there were some options, such as 

burgers, that were missed. There are some of you who are still finding the booking system a barrier to 



booking a lunch so please do get in touch so we can help or contact Relish directly.  We will share the 

views you have shared with Relish to look at how we can make lunches even better.  As this was an 

anonymous survey, if you would like direct feedback, please do get in touch.   

Trips and Swimming: 

This year, swimming will be for Years 1, 2 and 3 and will begin after Christmas. You will receive further 

details nearer the time about dates for each year group. Swimming continues to be a really important 

part of the curriculum we offer and  but we also need to make sure that there is sufficient time to give all 

curriculum subjects the time they need. This is why we are reducing the number of year groups going 

swimming to three and have focused on the younger years where the most rapid progress is made. In 

line with the updated Charging and Remissions Policy which you can find on the website, we will be 

asking for voluntary contributions to pay for the swimming lessons. The cost of the lessons is a significant 

reduction on the cost of lessons which you could book directly. Whilst we have made provision in the 

budget for a contribution towards swimming, the budget does not allow for three year groups to be 

covered. We very much hope that families will continue to make the voluntary contributions otherwise 

we will have no choice but to review the amount of swimming we offer. We hope that our families are in 

support of this so that we can maintain our swimming offer. 

Dance Live: 

It's back! A letter is being sent today to Years 4, 5 and 6. We have reduced the numbers of children's 

places to 60. This means that, if we were fortunate enough to be offered a place in the finals, we would 

all be able to fit on a coach and go! We are no longer offering this to Year 3 as this was very challenging 

for younger children with the commitment they need to make and the very late night.  

Share Your Views:  

Thank you for responding to the questionnaire we sent out to explore views on our ‘shoes off’ policy and 

lunches. The right decision will take time to reach and our next stage is to ask the children for their 

views.  

We really value your feedback and views. It’s lovely to receive emails which share positive feedback but 

we also really appreciate emails where you are sharing your concerns as this gives us the opportunity to 

improve what we are doing and to resolve things that have gone wrong. Did you know? Ofsted’s Parent 

View can be used at any time to share your views on our wonderful school. You can register and share 

your feedback on Welcome to Ofsted Parent View | Ofsted Parent View.  Thank you! 

Three important dates for your diary:  

• Thursday 3rd October is Census Day. This is a crucial day for funding for schools as the number 

of children in school as well as the number of children who choose a school dinner, impacts on 

how much funding we receive next year. The menu for this day will be Fish and Chips (as this is 

the children's favourite school lunch!): It is the perfect opportunity for every child to try a school 

meal so please do book if you can.  

• Thursday 10th October, we have our first Open Evening, 6 –7pm for our new intake for 2025/26. 

Please do come along if you have a child who will be due to start and share with families and 

friends.   

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/


• Wednesday 16th October is our first Parents’ Evening. This will run from 1:40 – 7:00pm in 10 

minute slots. Bookings for this will be available shortly.   

Do take a look at the rest of the newsletter! There are some important features such as our newly 

launched PTFA and Family Lunches.  

We hope you all have a wonderful weekend and look forward to welcoming you back on Monday.  

Best wishes  

Mrs Sutton 

Celebrations in School 

 



 

1 - Our wonderful KS1 children in their Celebration Assembly today. Well done all.  

 

2 - Dotty and Jake with their fantastic Talk for Writing. Mrs. Napier awarded them Golden Tokens for the pride shown.  



 

3 - Matilda has been loving her learning all week. What a superstar; we love it when she shares her good ideas. 



 

4 - Elena got a golden token for exceptional manners, confident celebrating of linguistic skills during European Day of Languages 
and excellent letter writing practice in Discovery Time.  

Well done Elena. 

 

5 - Alby won our European Languages Day Quiz  



 

6 - Jaxon won our European Languages Day Quiz  

 

7 - Lois won our European Languages Day Quiz  



 

8 - Arthur won our European Languages Day Quiz  

 

9 - Harrison won our European Languages Day Quiz  



 

10 - Sofia won our European Languages Day Quiz  

 

11 - Our wonderful boys and girl's football team at their match against Queengate Primary School on Thursday. Well done Team 
Lanesend! 



House Points! 

 

Earth lead the way in our House Points this week. Fire still pipped the lead for the term though but it is 

close at the top! Who will win next week's total? 

 

12 - This week's House Points 

 

13 - This term's totals  



Wandling on a Wednesday - Reception Families 

 

We would love to invite our current Reception families into school to join Mrs Domoney for some 

sessions about our phonics scheme 'Little Wandle'. These are open sessions with no need to book, just 

pop along! 

Wandling on a Wednesday – open session, all are welcome in school starting Wednesday 2nd October 

with Mrs Domoney 3.15pm-4pm 

 



 



Open Evening for New Intake 2025! 



 



We are holding our first Open Evening on Tuesday 10th October 6pm-7pm. If you know of anyone due 

to start school in September 2025 please do pass this onto them. Team Lanesend cannot wait to meet 

you all! 

 

Important - Attendance Update Reminder 

Working Together to Improve School Attendance   

Here is an overview of the changes to the way schools and local councils are working to improve school 

attendance: 



Being in school and having the best attendance possible underpins all the many benefits of school for 

your child, such as their learning, wellbeing and wider development. For some children, attending school 

every day will be harder than for others. This is why schools and local councils are committed to working 

together with families to solve problems and support your child’s school attendance.  

New guidance to schools and local councils mean that children will be better supported to be in school 

and attend regularly.    

The Department for Education has amended the framework for the issuing of penalty notices in relation 

to unauthorised absence. Whilst it is expected that schools support families, if the support is not 

engaged with, schools will be able to apply for penalty notices to be issued to families for unauthorised 

absence. This may be due to children arriving significantly late to school, schools not being informed of 

the reasons for a child being absent, or schools not agreeing with the reason for the absence. In the 

event of unauthorised holidays in term time, the support element would not be offered.   

In addition, the cost of Truancy Penalty Notices is rising to £160 per parent, per child (reduced to £80 if 

paid within 21 days for a first incidence). If a second penalty notice is issued within a rolling three-year 

period the notice will be at the £160 rate. No penalty notice will be issued for a third time. In that event 

the absence would be considered for prosecution.   

For more details please click here.  

 

https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2024/02/29/fines-for-parents-for-taking-children-out-of-school-what-you-need-to-know/


Dates for the Diary  



 



• Monday 30th September - 7pm - Dance Live Sign Up goes live on Arbor 

• Tuesday 8th October 2024 - Dance Live Rehearsals - Years 4, 5 and 6 - sign up live Monday at 

7pm 

• Thursday 10th October 2024 - Open Evening for Reception starters 2025 - 6pm-7pm 

• Wednesday 16th October 2024 - Parents Evening - more details of how to book next week! 

• Thursday 17th October - Next PTFA meeting 3:00pm  - 3:30pm 

• Thursday 17th October - YR Phonics/Family meeting 5.30pm-6pm 

 

14 - Week commencing 30.09.2024 we are on week 2 of the menu. Please book your child's meals from home on Relish. Thank 
you in advance.  



Our newly launched PTFA! 

 

On Thursday morning we held our first PTFA meeting in school. Thank you so much to all the families 

who came! It was so lovely to talk all things fundraising, events and chat through ideas with you all. We 

are planning a Christmas Fayre as our first PTFA run event and already have so much we would love to do 

for the children and to raise vital funds for our school projects.  

The next meeting is Thursday 17th October 3pm-3.30pm in school. If you want to find out more please 

pop along. Even if you cannot make every meeting your input is so valuable to us. Thank you all! 

Families in for Lunch - Autumn Term  

 

We cannot wait to welcome families back in for lunch with the children. Here are the dates for this term. 

Please ring the office on 293233 to book and pay at the time of booking to secure. Thank you.  



 

15 - Here are the dates for each Year Group. 

Become a Parent Governor at Lanesend 

 

We would love to hear from you if you would like to join our dynamic Governor's team and become a 

Parent Governor! Please contact cpevreall@lanesendprimary.co.uk for more information or for an 

application form. 

mailto:cpevreall@lanesendprimary.co.uk


 

 



Maths with Dee is back at Lanesend 

 

16 - We are so pleased to have Dee back on a Tuesday at 9am for Maths with Dee. This is free and all families, just pop along! 
Thank you.  



Community News and Events 
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